AIR NEWS

Chicago Area Chapter Ninety-Nines®, Inc., International Organization of Women Pilots.

MAY 2019

www.chicagoarea99s.org



NEXT EVENT DATE

May 11th 9:30 am-1:30p

Exelon needs names of all attendees in advance for security



Girl Scout Aviation Day Exelon Hangar DuPage Airport

PLEASE SEE PAGE 3 INSIDE AND HELP US CELEBRATE THE INDUCTION OF BOB & RUTH FRANTZ TO THE ILLINOIS AVIATION HALL OF FAME MAY 7

VOTE NOW VIA EMAIL FOR OUR OFFICERS FOR 2019-2021 If you haven't received a ballot contact Jill Feldman or Ellen O'Hara

PAY YOUR ANNUAL CHAPTER DUES NOW EITHER BY CLICKING ON THE PAYPAL BUTTON OR MAILING A CHECK TO KAREN BALLARD

Proposed change to the Chicago Area Chapter ByLaws.

At our March meeting the following motion to change to the Bylaws was made, seconded and passed At the April meeting at Schaumburg it was amended to delete a minimum of 8 each year and rewritten as a minimum of 6 each year and passed. Having provided adequate notice, it will be voted upon by the Chapter members present at the meeting May 7th at DuPage.

Final language reads as follows:

Regular monthly business meetings - a minimum of 6 each year- will be held at any time and any place including via teleconference proposed by the Chapter Chair and announced in advance to the members in the monthly newsletter.

All other activities, aviation, educational as well as social shall be held without business being conducted.

WHO'S WHO

CHAIR

Jill Feldman

VICE CHAIR

Natalie Berman

SECRETARY

Mary Lou Erikson

TREASURER

Madeleine Monaco

Deadline for submission the 20th of the month:

Madeleine Monaco, Editor

Air News is published monthly by the Chicago Area Chapter of the Ninety-Nines, Inc. and is available to non-members for \$20 per year. Members must pay chapter dues to receive Air News. Suggested donation for a business card size ad is \$5/month or \$50/year. Members may place 6 free personal ads per year.

Opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the authors and shall not be construed to express the policies or opinions of the Ninety-Nines, Inc.



FLYING and FRIENDS

JILL FELDMAN, CHAIRMAN

To all my fellow Aviatrix!

You should have received two emails from me recently:

- 1. The ballot that Ellen O'Hara, Cynthia Madsen and Karen Ballard are presenting for the slate of officers.
- 2. The Membership dues (donation) which are due June 1.

If you open the pdfs attached to emails, you will find descriptions of each of the elected positions on page 2 of the ballot and the current calendar of event on page 2 of the membership dues. We are working on making this chapter more fun and less work. The updated bylaws will allow all business to take place outside of Chapter events, so we hope to get of us out flying.

All of you new members -

Don't just join for the scholarship opportunities, though the money is there for active members. Join for the opportunity to meet other like-minded women many who have really been the glass ceiling breakers! Don't understand something in your training - just ask! Want to get a ride to another airport - just ask! Want people to join you at your home airport - plan a fly in! Don't forget to send in your Student Pilot hours each month to Madeleine for the Air News so that we can cheer you on!

For all those women that have been a 99 for years - What can we do to get you excited about aviation again? Do you want to help a young pilot train for her instrument certification? Quiz her knowledge. If you have a plane, be her safety pilot. Fly someplace fun - tell us about it. Maybe we can fly there together. Have too much time but not flying any more - plan an event, participate in an aviation education event, or just talk to or answer emails from new and potential members.

I'm looking forward to our upcoming Girl Scout Aviation Day on May 11th. I will be sending an email to everyone who has said they could volunteer. Because of the rules at Exelon, you can't just show up. If you haven't told me that you are interested in volunteering, or you don't get an email from me, you may get turned away by Exelon security. The list of volunteer's names I have is shown below.

Blue skies (and gentle breezes for all of us student pilots) Tíll

Volunteer List for Girl Scout Aviation Day, May 11, 2019 Definite Yes

KAREN BALLARD, SHONA WILLIAMS KARI BUCKVOLD ELLEN O'HARA, KSENIYA POLINSKY DEENA SCHWARTZ, STEPHANIE MCLENNAN NAVIGATION MARIKO DOSKOW, CALLIE BOYDSTON CAROL SKIBER, KATIE CHRISTENSEN SUE NEALEY, SHARON SCHORSCH JILL FELDMAN, MONA KNOCK AMANDA WAGNER, COLLEEN MURPHY

REGISTRATION **SNACK TABLE** FORCES OF FLIGHT COMMUNICATIONS **CAREERS** HISTORY OF FLIGHT PREFLIGHT/PHOTOG **FLOATERS**

Unfortunately, No - but real good rea-

Tentative - please confirm

sons!

Natalie Berman - working Cynthia Madsen – previous commitment Eva Kozlowski – son's college graduation Donna Klein – previous commitment

Lora Yowell Madeleine Monaco Diane Cozzi Jill Mann



Tuesday, May 7, 2019 5:00pm Cash Bar 6:00pm Dinner

Holiday Inn & Suites East Peoria 101 Holiday Street, East Peoria, IL 61611

Illinois Aviation Hall of Fame Banquet

2019 HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES

STEPHEN DAVIS * BOB & RUTH FRANTZ * KEITH MUELLER * EARL OUTLAND * DOUG POWERS

2019 SPIRIT OF FLIGHT AWARD

POPLAR GROVE VINTAGE WINGS & WHEEL MUSEUM & EAA CHAPTER 1414

Mail your check for \$60.00 per person, payable to Illinois Aviation Hall of Fame to:

(tell us if you need a vegetarian meal)

Mr. Tom Cleveland Illinois Aviation Hall of Fame 1117 Foxpointe Drive Sycamore, IL 60178

Tickets will be held at the registration desk for pick up on the evening of the banquet. They will not be mailed. Questions: 815-748-8102 (Office) or 815-895-2102 (Home) or email: groverdkb1@comcast.net Banquet held in conjunction with the Illinois Aviation Conference which begins mid-day on Wednesday May 8. Rooms are available at the Holiday Inn & Suites East Peoria at the conference rate of \$102 per night plus taxes. Please reference "IAT" (for Illinois Aviation Trades Association, sponsors of the Illinois Aviation Conference) when making your reservations. Booking through our room block helps us to keep our banquet costs lower.

Hotel reservation link: https://www.holidayinn.com/redirect?

<u>path=hd&brandCode=HI&localeCode=en®ionCode=1&hotelCode=PIAWS&_PMID=99801505&GPC=IAT&viewfullsite=true</u>

MEMBER NEWS—STUDENT PROGRESS NEWS

Jill Feldman Student Hours:

According to my husband and CFI, I am consistently landing the plane without any help from him. Take-offs I have in hand, and my pattern work if finally becoming more consistent. Still need more practice on ground reference maneuvers, slips, as well as stalls, but I'm getting close to solo! Now if I could only get up more than once a week, and not have any more two week gaps (or more!) I flew 4 lessons between March 17 and April 20 for a total of 5 hours in our 1946 Aeronca Champ 7AC. Total hours for me since we bought the Champ last summer is just over 26 hours.

Eva Kozlowski flew solo cross country DPA-BMI-DPA on April 21, 2019

What else is going on?



AIR NEWS

Madeleine Monaco



Address Service Requested

Chicago Area Chapter Ninety-Nines, Inc. International Organization of Women Pilots

The JAN/FEB 99s Magazine has all of the details & registration forms for the Annual Conference.

Come and meet some of the outstanding women who are 99s from around the world.

Starting with a Career Fair on July 16 and ending with a Girl Scout Aviation Day on Sunday July 21.

WANT TO RIDE SHARE—NEED A ROOMMATE HAVE QUESTIONS? JUST ASK

COME TO DAYTON

ENJOY THE CONFERENCE WITH YOUR SISTERS

FROM AROUND THE WORLD.

Celebrate the Ninety-Nines, Inc. 90th Anniversary

July 16-21 Dayton Ohio